City of Albuquerque

Para-Transit Advisory Board

September 10, 2008   10:00am – 11:30 pm

Minutes

PAB MEMBERS ATTENDING: Viola Hix (Chairperson), Tracy Agiovlasitis, Judy Moore, Mike D’Arco, Jayne Frandsen & Bill Richardson (TAB Liaison)

· Absent: Olimpia Castillo (excused) & Ron Gattas (excused)

TRANSIT STAFF ATTENDING: Danny Holcomb, Greg Payne

GUESTS: 4 members from VSA, Don Good, Patricia Hoice from NMSS, Doris Duhig from City Attorney’s office &Tony Pedroncelli from Mayor’s office (came, but left shortly after that)

Viola H, called the meeting to order at 10:11am. Roll call noted above and guests acknowledged. Mike D moved to approve the agenda & Jayne F seconded, all approved.  No minutes to approve since no quorum for the last several months.

PUBLIC COMMENTS: none

PAB Membership and PAB Code of Resolutions:  

· Current members and call for nominations: It was noted that all members noted above have been officially voted onto the committee by the City Council; Jayne F was the last one approved this last week.  Viola H called for nominations for Vice-Chairperson.  Mike D and Judy M nominated Tracy A.  This will be under consideration until next meeting. 

· Changes in the Code of Resolutions: Tony P had to leave the meeting without reporting. A discussion ensued regarding the purpose of the PAB in general, but specifically regarding PAB and SunVan certification appeals, so this was moved up in the agenda items.

· SunVan Certification Appeals Clarification:  Viola noted that in the past when an appeal was overturned by the PAB appeals board recently, the transit staff reversed that decision and still denied certification.  She was questioned about who was at that particular meeting and how they voted, as well as advised that there must be a quorum present and they questioned if that were true. Viola asked Doris D for some guidance in how to proceed regarding appeals.  Doris D stated in general that advisory boards are usually different from appellate proceedings and questioned the policy and procedures for this board.  Tracy noted that according to the current code (City of Albuquerque Code of Ordinances: Ch.2, Article 7, 2-7-1, C-3-d) the committee shall “consider passenger complaints and appeals concerning paratransit service and ADA issues related to fixed-route service”.  Greg P suggested that PAB review all appeals, maybe just do it all with a core constituency for mass transit with regard to persons with disabilities. Danny H stated that regular fixed route riders, who get suspended, might also appeal. Danny H also noted that the board seems to always overturn the denial.  Judy M stated that as a long-standing member of the board, PAB has not always overturned denials but with the documentation from doctors it has been appropriate.  The issue was then raised about what role doctors’ recommendations bear, with Mike D questioning if doctors use a simplistic guideline. Danny H said that they need an objective decision for paratransit and they like more people involved in the process.  Viola H suggested the ADA interpretation of eligibility should be considered and Danny H said that they base decisions of functionality, not diagnoses. Viola H noted that we are not always aware of the reason for denial, but appellants most often bring documentation with them showing a need for paratransit services.  Danny H said the reason for denial is always noted on the application and he will ensure that we have that application when hearing appeals. Tracy A asked Doris D to address this issue and she noted that typically an appeal is regarding the information on record and new information is often not entered into evidence; also that the applicant has burden to prove their need as much as the city transit has to prove it is not needed.  Doris D noted that appeals are outlined in the policy and procedures. Tracy A questioned what policy and procedures Doris was referencing since we have never seen such transit documentation by that name.  Viola H stated that she had accidentally found a “City of Albuquerque, Transit & Parking Department, Paratransit Services Division, Policy & Procedures (revised 1993)” that Doris D was referring to.  Danny H stated he had never seen it before.  Tracy A asked if there was a more current Policy & Procedure manual while Danny H made copies of this one for all PAB members. Doris D then noted that it is standard to honor a quorum of current membership, which currently would be 4 of 7 from our current membership.  Appeals should be formatted in line with ADA & FTA guidelines, so this will be considered if changes are made after everyone has read the Policy and Procedures manual available to us now.

Expectations, rights, responsibilities of PAB and ABQ Ride: 

· Viola H requested written guidelines, policies and procedures proposed to carry out duties outlined in Code of Resolutions to all PAB members by Sept 24, 2008.  It was suggested to table this discussion until we are all familiar with the current manual.  All PAB members agreed to read the 1993 manual prior to the October 2008 meeting.

· Plan to promulgate rules and regulations for PAB committee (Albuquerque Code of Ordinances: Ch.2, Article 6, 2-6-1-4, C-1): Tracy A stated that in order to best work together with ABQ Ride to ensure the best service for all riders, particularly those with extra challenges, a current manual would be vital in this process and asked if there was a current Policy & Procedure manual. Danny H said he would check and provide a current one to all PAB members.  Danny H also stated that improved communication was required between PAB and transit staff.  All agreed that was needed.  Danny H asked to be the point person for communication from PAB and Greg P offered that Doreen, his assistant, could be the main contact for posting the meeting agenda at City Hall as required by law 10 days in advance.  Tracy A asked Greg P if he has many different entities approaching him about concerns outside of the PAB.  Greg P said only a few, but he will refer all groups to address their issues with the PAB.

Clarification on number of vans and routes in Sun Van services:  Viola H noted there has been confusion about the actual number of vans operating for SunVan and if there had been any new routes developed with the additional van deployment recently.  Greg P stated that there are 71 vans and they are fully staffed with drivers, however 25% are out due to injury or illness.  Bill R stated that in his experience, that is a hiring issue and Danny H welcomed him to share his ideas with transit staff.  Danny H also said there are 8 or 9 new routes, but they are not being picked up since they are split shifts.  Danny H confirmed that the cameras are functioning on the vans and tapes can be reviewed as needed.  Viola H asked about the request for tint on windows; at the press conference in August 2008 a transit staff member noted that the vans heated up quickly through the windows and it there was discussion about tint being applied.  Greg P left a phone message with Mr. Cox regarding that at that moment in the meeting.  Then Danny H provided the SunVan statistics from August 2007 to August 2008: total of 133,275 trips provided -- 173,415 reservations taken – 4,227 No Shows documented – 35,063 Cancellations.

Viola added the request that for the September 28th event sponsored by the City and held on the Civic Plaza the SunVan to run late so that persons with disabilities have an equal chance to attend as the general community.  Greg P said that he would assure that ability.

Topics for October 2008 Meeting: Viola H requested that any issues any member wishes to address be presented to her prior to the formation of the agenda no later than 2 weeks prior to the next meeting.  At this point, all PAB members and transit liaisons will read through the 1993 manual in preparation for the October meeting.

Adjournment: Viola H adjourned the meeting at 11:50am.

Approved 10/1/08 by PAB committee

